
The Wrightsville Beach Recreation District formed in 1985 is made up of the four member “District”
towns of East Montpelier, Middlesex, Montpelier and Worcester. The five-member Board with
representatives from each town (Montpelier has two) provides oversight of the District. Administrative
and Bookkeeping assistance is contracted through the Central Vermont Regional Planning Commission.
The Beach Manager is responsible for all operations, staffing, and more.

Heatwaves in May seem to be the new normal,
the rest of the season was comfortably warm,
with minimal rain, pretty ideal. We sold 527
Season Passes, rented boats 961 times, and
our group sites 162 times. We also provided
residents of our 4 District towns $3,643.00 in
discounts off Season Passes, Boat & Group
Site rentals. In 2022 the Beach District had
over 17,000 user visits, and total revenue of
~$123,750.00. $74,214.00 from User Fees, the
rest comes from the following three sources:
$1.50 Per Capita Assessment to the 4 District
towns; Washington Electric Coop, and from the

Vermont State Contract to maintain the Shady Rill Recreation Area, and the Boat Launch.

Beyond supporting our residents’ physical & mental health, Wrightsville significantly impacts the region’s
economic vitality via: payroll; visits to retailers & restaurants by visitors from other Vermont communities,
tourists, and through our supplies purchases from local businesses, and use of local contractors.

In an effort to keep up with growing Group Site demand, we created a 3rd Group Site, which was
immediately popular. We also made improvements to the Large Shelter area to improve the site for use
during rainy periods.

We greatly appreciate the support from area residents and specifically their purchasing of Season
Passes. Our mission is to provide you with swimming and other recreation options, at a cost that
everyone can afford. To accomplish the mission, we need your continued support. We will continue to
operate responsibly, and provide the best recreational product possible to help you recreate outdoors.

For 2023 we will add more boats to enable them to be rented for off-site use.

Like last season all residents of the District towns get 10% discount off Season Passes and
Group Site rentals, and 25% off boat rentals. This means any Season Pass holding District
Resident gets 50% off boat rentals.

The following 5 volunteer Board Members donate their time to help Wrightsville operate. Their time is
valuable, and we greatly appreciate them for using some of it for Wrightsville!

Carl Witke, Worcester, (Chair); Kim Kendall, (Secretary), East Montpelier; Jon Copans, & Dan
Currier (Treasurer), Montpelier; George Longenecker, Middlesex.

Collin O'Neil, Beach Manager


